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City of Dania Beach

Department of Public Services


100 West Dania Beach Blvd ∙ Dania Beach, FL 33004 ∙ (954) 924-3741 ∙ (954) 923-1109 (Fax)



MEMORANDUM

TO: 

Mayor and City Commission 

FROM:    
Robert Baldwin, City Manager

BY:

Dominic F. Orlando, P.E., Director of Public Services

Ronnie S. Navarro, P.E., City Engineer
Joseph S. Kroll, Superintendent 
DATE:     
October 23, 2012
RE:           
Approval of Gasoline – Diesel Fuel Purchase Resolution


Introduction and Background
On October 5, 2012 a purchase order was approved for the amount of $24,999.00; Public Services is requesting approval of the additional budgeted amount not to exceed $126,870.00 from Port Consolidated using South Florida Governmental Co-Op bid contract pricing under South Florida Governmental Co-Op Bid RFP 09-A-149, for gasoline and diesel fuel purchases. 

The original purchase order in the amount of $24,999.00 was to cover the fuel demand until the November 13 meeting. Subsequently, additional diesel fuel was necessary above normal projected demands due to the required installation of diesel driven by-pass pumps at Sewer Lift Stations 2 & 3.  The pumps at these Lift Stations failed. Replacement pumps should be available and placed in-service in 2 – 3 weeks. Additional diesel fuel was also necessary at the pier during the replacement of electrical service from FPL for the pier, bait shop, parking lot lights and restaurant. If demand continues at present usage we will run out of diesel fuel in approximately 15 days. 
Recommendation

Staff recommends that the City Commission approve the resolution to Port Consolidated, under the terms and conditions therein and authorize the City Manager to execute same.   
